


FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 

OFFICE OF THE CHAIRMAN 

The Honorable Robert Hurt 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Congressman Hurt: 

WASHINGTON, DC 20426 

May 13,2015 

Thank you for your Apri116, 2015, letter regarding the environmental scoping 
process for Atlantic Coast Pipeline, LLC's planned Atlantic Coast Pipeline Project 
(FERC Docket No. PF 15-6-000). 

I regret that all those who wanted to speak at the March 18, 20 15 scoping meeting 
were not able to do so. I understand that FERC staff made every effort to hear from as 
many people as possible, and in fact extended the meeting for an additional 45 minutes 
beyond the scheduled end time. 

Scoping meetings are held to allow FERC staff to gain an understanding of the 
issues posed by a proposed project so that appropriate studies may be designed. The 
meetings are not intended to be a means of gauging public sentiment. With respect to the 
planned Atlantic Coast Pipeline Project, FERC staff has held ten scoping meetings at 
locations along the pipeline route and have collected over 2,000 written comments. 
FERC staff has concluded that this process has allowed it to fully identify the issues 
surrounding the proposed project. Accordingly, there are no plans for additional scoping 
meetings. Should Atlantic Coast Pipeline file an application with the Commission for a 
Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity, FERC staff will hold public meetings to 
take comments on a Draft Environmental Impact Statement. 

I encourage those concerned about the planned project to file written comments 
with the Commission. Such comments receive the same attention and scrutiny as those 
made at public meetings. 

If I can be of further assistance in this or any other Commission matter, do not 
hesitate to let me know. 

Sincerely, 

C. f)-/ 
Norman C. Bay 
Chairman 
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